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MEDIA STATEMENT
06 MAY 2022
BURNING DESIRE TO PROTECT THE COMMUNITY
This week Makana Local Municipality celebrated its firefighters and publicly acknowledged its appreciation for the selfless work done daily by these workers to save lives and protect the community. 
A short ceremony to commemorate the International Firefighters’ Day took place in front of the City hall on Wednesday, 4 May 2022. 

International Firefighters' Day is observed annually on 4 May. It was instituted after a proposal was emailed out around the world on January 4, 1999 due to the deaths of five firefighters in tragic circumstances in a bushfire in Australia.
Addressing the firefighters and residents during the event, Makana Local Municipality Executive Mayor Cllr Yandiswa Vara commended the organisers of the ceremony for acknowledging the vital role played by firefighters in our communities. The Executive Mayor said it was important to appreciate the dangerous work firefighters do to protect citizens and it shouldn’t be taken for granted. “Firefighting is not just about extinguishing fires but about saving lives as well.” The Executive Mayor recognised that the working conditions of our firefighters were not ideal and committed to assisting them to improve these. “Firefighters carry dead bodies and rescue children from burning buildings. The nature of their work affects their psychological and emotional wellbeing. Your work doesn’t go unnoticed.” 

Local firefighters dressed in their full uniforms showed their support and appreciation to fellow firefighters all around the world who continue to protect us throughout the year. Speaking on behalf of the firefighters, Fire Department Chief Mr William Welkom said Makana Fire Services recognised the selfless acts of firefighters across the globe, in order to save lives and safeguard property and the environment. “We pay tribute to firefighters who have died in the line of duty and also honour current and past firefighters.” 

Director of Public Safety and Community Services Mr Kelello Magkoka applauded local firefighters saying they put their lives on the line to protect us despite internal challenges. “Throughout the COVID-19 pandemic our firefighters went beyond the call of duty to protect us. This is one of the most praised departments in our municipality and as management we need to ensure that we provide them with the necessary resources to do their jobs.” 

The ceremony ended with a Fireman’s prayer.    
 

Enquiries: Mr Anele Mjekula 083 768 0515 or amjekula@makana.gov.za
Issued by the Makana Communications Office.
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